
Important Dates: 

December  21 
Victory Apparel orders due 
https://victoryapparel.org/ 

 
Dec. 23-Jan. 3 

Holiday Recess 
 

Week of January 6 
Victory Apparel orders will   

arrive at Lakewood 

 
January 13 

PTO Meeting @ 6:30 PM 

 
January 17 

End of 1st Semester 
Half Day: dismissal at 11:52 

 

January 23 
Kindergarten Showcase 

6:00 PM 
 

January 30 
Science Night 
6:30-8:00PM 

Michael Ghareeb        Principal                                                                                                      Jenine Elzinga               Secretary 

 West Ottawa Public Schools    
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Lakewood Newsletter  

 
2134 W. Lakewood Blvd., Holland, MI  49424 

Phone:  616-786-1300  December 20, 2019 

Greetings Lakewood Families, 
 
It’s hard to believe that we’re already approaching the Holiday 
Break and that nearly half of the year is complete. Time seems 
to have flown by this year thus far. There will be no school     
beginning on December 23, 2019 and we will return on Monday, 
January 6, 2020! The first week that we are back in school, we 
will be conducting our second round of Dibels testing to assess 
reading progress across all of the grades. That being said, 
please be sure to encourage reading during the break so that 
we can try to avoid any learning loss during that period. 
 
Please take the time during this holiday season to get some 
well deserved rest and relaxation time and enjoy fun-filled times 
with family and friends. The best part of the season is remem-
bering those who make the holidays meaningful. I would like to 
take this time to wish you all the love and happiness this      
season can bring, and may it follow you throughout the coming 
new year and for years to come. Happy Holidays everyone! 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

 
Michael Ghareeb 

Our PTO has a new newsletter format. These will be coming 
your way once or twice a month. You can also find information 
on their website: lakewoodpto.org 

https://victoryapparel.org/


Michigan Weather is upon us. We take the students 

out every day providing the weather is reasonably 

dry and the wind chill is not below 0 degrees. Please 

send your child to school with all their winter attire. It 

will also be helpful to label coats, hats, mittens, etc. 

so we can quickly identify lost items. Thank you for 

helping us transition into these winter months. 

Lost and Found Items are now located in the main 

office.  

Student Council Updates 

Student Council would like to wish 

everyone a happy holiday season!  

Thank you so much for giving to    

Angel Tree this year. Together you 

brought in 70 toys, 15 items of   

clothing, and $65.00 in gift cards. 

You helped make Christmas great for 

children and families in our          

community. Way to Go WO!!! 

Our final event for 2019 is Festive 

Friday. Dress up in your holiday attire 

on December 20th.  

 

 

 

Please Call the office if your child will be 

absent due to illness. Be sure to note 

your child's name, teacher, and       

symptoms.  

We also need a call if your child is out 

due to pre-planned absences or              

 appointments.  Thank You                                                                

616-786-1300 press 1 for the attendance line 

Cold and Flu season is here. Please remember these few simple 

policies if your child is feeling ill. 

 Children must be fever free (under 100 degrees) for 24 hours and 

without the aid of medicine before returning to school. 

 Children taking prescribed antibiotics must be on them for 24 

hours before returning to school 

 Children must be free from vomiting and diarrhea for 24 hours 

 If your child is experiencing other symptoms and is struggling to 

participate in class we will call to have them picked up 

Parent Pick Up/Drop off 

Please remember to pull 

forward in the parent 

drive.  Parking in the pick 

up lane is not allowed 

and causes a large back 

up of traffic on the street. 

If you wish to meet your 

child by the doors please 

park in the designated 

areas. Thank you for 

your  help! 



                     

 

Moving with Mr. Metz 

Hi Lakewood Families, 

 

The holiday season is almost upon us. I wanted to take a second to wish you all a 
great holiday break and new year! Please encourage your kids to stay active both   
inside and outside (weather permitting). I'm looking forward to seeing everyone in a 
couple of weeks when we get back! I've really enjoyed this school year so far. All   
students are working really hard and it's a lot of fun to see them all improve at the 
things we are working on. Thanks again for sharing your kids with us! Have a great 
holiday break! 

 
 

                                                        Links from the Lab 

                                     By Miss Marco    Technology Instructor 

 

5th Grade Update:  5th Grade students have created and 
shared a survey about favorite things.  After a minimum of 3 
classmates have taken their survey, they are looking at the results/responses and 
analyzing them.  They have been asked to give their opinion about these results 
using a Google Doc that will be shared with a partner for peer editing and   

graded at the end of the 1st semester.  

              

The art room is exploding with creativity! To know what awesome things are  happening in the art room please 

visit my art news website at  woartmakesyousmart.weebly.com                                        

 Don’t forget! ART Makes you SMART!   -Miss TenBarge 

Art News 



  SPANISH SPOTLIGHT WITH SEÑORA DILLON                                                   

 

Don’t forget your español over the holidays!  Here are 5 great ideas for practicing Spanish: 

1.  Watch one of your favorite movies in Spanish (ask your parents for help in changing the 
language on the DVD menu). 

2.  Go out to eat at a Mexican restaurant and use a few Spanish words like “buenas noches” 
and “por favor”. 

3.  Search for kid-friendly Spanish websites like https://www.rockalingua.com/ 

4.  Check out books at Herrick District Library.  They have an amazing selection of Spanish 
books and bilingual books. 

 

Music Notes   from Mr. Loughrin  

 

 

Students did a fantastic job caroling 
around our school this week. Every 
classroom was visited at least once 
to receive good tidings and cheer as 
we head into our holiday break and 
close out 2019! 
 
Happy Holidays to all of our Lakewood Families!!!  Here’s hoping your holiday 
break is filled with music, joy and time with family. 
 
If you are looking for something fun to watch over the holidays, below is a link 
to the New York Ballet doing the Nutcracker.  The music for this ballet was 
composed in 1892 by Pyotr Tchaikovsky and features well known music and 
dances such as “The Dance of the Sugar Plumb Fairy”, “Waltz of the Snow-
flakes” and the “Arabian Dance”.  Here is the link:  https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=WO2SxXcffyI 

 
Have restful break!!! 

https://www.rockalingua.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WO2SxXcffyI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WO2SxXcffyI









